
 

Lutheran Church 
S T.  ANDREWõS 

October 2020 

In the PARKING LOT  

(In case of rain we will postpone one week). 

If you can, bring your own chair (we will have plenty available). 

Masks are required.  

Observe social distancing PLEASE. We know you are eager to see one 

another, but we have to behave ourselves. 

Giqdo`!joc n" 

J`o!Sn!Ujmncdk!Rjb`oc " 
October 4, 

10:00 a.m.  
We will have music 

to listen to,  
Godôs word shared, 
communion served. 
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St. Andrewôs will be offering brief communion services on  Sunday morning, October 18. All necessary 

precautions will be taken to ensure safety. Participants will be limited to 8 per worship, therefore reservations 

are necessary.  

¶ You may sign up on our website at www.salutheran.com, or you may call the church office and leave a 

message. Someone will call you back to arrange for your time slot. 

¶ PLEASE come as close to the time as possible to minimize people interacting between services.  

¶ If you are unable to come at the time you reserved, please contact Sandra Holland at (803) 269-9659 in 

case someone else would like to come at that time. 

¶ Masks are required in the building. 

Please be assured that if you are not comfortable participating, or cannot come for any reason, Godôs grace 

and mercy is present in our lives in many and various ways. Let no one feel pressured or guilty.  

A Word from Pastor Trump 

Worship. It is what unites us and forms us. I am thrilled that we will be worship-
ping together albeit outside, with masks, ñsocially distantò, and alas no singing. 
That sounds pretty drastic I know, but it neednôt be. It is an opportunity to experi-
ence Godôs word and grace in a different format if you will. When we change our 
surroundings and setting maybe we see something in a new way? Maybe our per-
spective is changed?  We will have the word, and most critically we will have the 
meal. 

I am aware that there are those who feel that some of the precautions are unneces-
sary. I will not try to convince them otherwise, although every reputable medical 
professional and public health expert states the need for them. We donôt want to be 
like the church in Arkansas, where reportedly 34 worshippers contracted Covid after defying guidelines. We 
can worship, if we are careful. 

If for no other reason than to allow for others to be comfortable in worship everyone should be eager and hap-
py to wear a mask. Let us love our neighbor as ourselves as we are called to do and take every precaution that 
we can. 

I long to see all who feel comfortable and safe in doing so, in worship on October 4. 

Peace, 
Pastor Trump 
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Strategic Ministry Vision 
The Strategic Ministry Vision has been mailed to all members.  
It is also available at our website salutheran.com. Please take the time to  
read it completely. Take a minute or two to respond. What do you think?  
Where can you plug in? We would love to hear from you. You can email  
your response to vision@salutheran.com. 

  

 

Stewardship For All Seasons 
Stewardship for All Seasons is a program offered through the South Carolina Synod. It is developed by 

Grondlund Sayther Brunkow (GSB) which is a development organization that has helped hundreds of congre-

gations achieve major stewardship goals. They work to help faith communities to sustain higher levels of both 

individual and organizational stewardship.  We are working with other congregations in the Synod, with regu-

lar meetings, workbooks, coaching, and much more. You will be receiving a mailing telling you about this pro-

gram and launching our Stewardship effort to empower ministry in 2021. There will be very specific goals that 

go hand in hand with the Strategic Ministry Vision that you have received. How can we grow in generosity and 

in ministry?   

 
 

In the Meantime 

Sunday, October 11 at 5:30 p.m. 
In the Meantime will meet on Sunday, October 11 at 5:30 p.m. in John and 
Jan Bass' back yard. Please bring your own chair and anything you'd want to eat 
or drink. We won't be sharing food and germs, but we will be sharing ideas and 
discussing how our faith is active in the world. Watch for more information 
about an article that we will read to discuss. Please contact Deacon Sandra or 
Pastor Trump if you have questions.   

Christ In Our Home  

Devotionals 

The October/November/December editions of "Christ in our Home" have arrived at 

the church. If you would like to have a copy, please email a staff member, or call the 

church office and leave a message, and we will make arrangements to get one to 

you.  
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Gathering Online Through Zoom 
Deacon Sandra sends out a new Zoom Schedule every Monday morning in an e-news. To access a Zoom meet-
ing by video you will need to use a laptop computer, tablet, smartphone or a desktop computer that has a 
camera and microphone added.  
 
You can also access the meeting by dialing in by phone (either mobile or land line). The phone number and 
Meeting ID is listed next to each event. Please enter the meeting ID when prompted. 
 
If you have any other questions, please contact Sandra Holland at 803-269-9659 
or sholland@salutheran.com who will be happy to help you get connected. 
 
Regular Weekly Zoom Gatherings: 

Sunday 
9:45 a.m. ï Zoom into the Bible led by Trent Shealy and Pastor Trump. A time of sharing and exploring 
the Bible takes place on Sundays at 9:45 via the Zoom link. Each week we examine the lessons for THAT 
SUNDAY, making your worship experience that much richer.  

Monday 

6:00 p.m. - Yoga Vicky Henderson and Linda Anderson lead a weekly yoga class for all levels.  

Tuesday 

7:15 p.m. - Pajama Time with Church Friends (Toddlers- 6th graders) 

Thursday 

5:30 p.m. - Social Crafting ï (This group meets the 2nd and 4th Thursdays of the month) 

Donations for Virginia Wingard Food Pantry 
The Food Pantry at Virginia Wingard is open. They are taking bags to cars in-

stead of having people come in the building. The food pantry's hours are Tues-

day, Wednesday, Thursday 1-3 p.m. and they serve people in 29201, 29203 and 

29210 area codes. You have to show an ID to receive food. If you would like to 

donate food, please take food directly to Virginia Wingard and call 772-0794 be-

fore you go to make sure someone will be there. 

Items needed for the month of October: 
14 to 16 oz. jar of peanut butter 
14-16 oz. can of green beans 
14-16 oz. can of corn 
Box of corn muffin mix 

 
They are also taking monetary donations. Mail your checks to Virginia Wingard UMC, 1500 Broad River Rd, 

Columbia, SC 29210, and put "food pantry" in the memo line. 

Bishop Installation on October 4 
Bishop Ginny Aebischer will be installed as the Bishop of the SC Synod of the ELCA 
on Sunday, October 4 at 3:00 p.m.  The service will be online on the SC Synod web-
site www. scsynod.com. Bishop Aebischer and her family were members of St. An-
drewôs until two years ago when her husband, Paul, was called to be pastor of 
Ebenezer Lutheran Church. We wish her blessings on this new adventure as she 
serves as the pastor to the people of the SC Synod! 

mailto:sholland@salutheran.com
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Social Ministry Corner  
On September 12, fifteen St. Andrewôs Lutheran Church folks cooked, prepared and distributed 175 meals to 
people experiencing homelessness throughout the Columbia area. It wasn't a typical feeding; instead of peo-
ple coming to a big tent and being fed buffet-style, we went to them. Larry Nichols with Lunch on Lawn guid-
ed us to various areas in the city and we distributed food bags filled with cheeseburgers, salad, chips, fruit 
and dessert. Of course, we were careful to observe COVID-19 precautions. Many smiles and words of thanks 
were exchanged. 

This project was made possible by a Thrivent grant, a donation from an individual, and the generosity of the 
people of St. Andrew's. Thanks for making this important ministry possible. 

Share Your Faith Stories 
The Guiding team for Faithful Innovation is looking to share our faith stories with one another as we enrich 

our spiritual lives throughout the pandemic. If you are interested in sharing your faith journey, your experi-

ences at St. Andrew's Lutheran Church, the moments you see God at work in your daily life, and more, please 

reach out to one of the Guiding team members. We will be contacting some members for interviews as well.  

We would record our interview with members and compile a video to share with the congregation around 

Thanksgiving. And along the way, we hope to connect spiritually in these socially distant times. If you're inter-

ested in participating, contact: Paul Osmundson, Beth Mullins, Claire Birdsong, Susie Derrick, or Joe Casey. 


